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Welcome back to a New School Year  
We hope you had a relaxing holiday. These newsletters will be sent out every Wednesday to keep you 

up to date with events and information relating to school. For all school information please remember to 
check our website (www.hendalprimary.org.uk). 

ASSEMBLIES 
 

Mentions Assemblies  
These will take place on Fridays at  
2.55 pm.  You will be invited to come 
and watch your child’s mentions 
assembly but will then have to leave 
through the main school entrance and 
collect your child at their external 
classroom door due to the new door 
access system. 
 

Class Assemblies 
These will take place on Thursdays at 
9.15 am.  Please come to the main 
school entrance if you wish to attend 
your child’s class assembly. 

School Photographer 
The school photographer will be in school on Monday 18th September. 
The children will have individual and family photos taken. 

If you would like your children to have a photograph with a younger brother or sister 
who is not in our nursery or main school (i.e. a baby or a toddler) please come to the 
main entrance at 8.30 am on the 18th September.   

NEW STAFF 
We would like to extend a very warm 

welcome to the following staff who have 
joined us this term: 

 

Mrs L Freer - Class 5A Teacher 
Miss A Rogers - Class 4/5 Teacher 

Miss L Nicholls - Sports Development Officer 
Miss E Clayton - Sports Teaching Assistant 
Mrs L Griffin - Class 3A Teaching Assistant 

Miss A Farooq - Class 4/5Teaching Assistant 
Miss M Stewart - UF1 Teaching Assistant 

VACANCIES 
We currently have the following 
vacancies in School: 
 

Lunch Time Assistants 
2 x Special Educational Needs 
1 x Class 4 
1 x Class 4/5 
 

Cleaners 
2 x Cleaners 
 

If interested please contact the 
school office. 

 
 

Just a quick reminder  - could you please 
ensure you download the Parenthub app 
and create yourself an account so that we 

are able to keep you up to date with 
what’s going on at school.  You will be 

able to receive messages, pictures, 
documents and the Newsletter all in one 
handy place.  Visit www.parenthub.co.uk 

to find out more or call into the school. 

SAFEGUARDING: 

The safety of your children is paramount so over the Summer we 
have had a new security system installed throughout School.  All 

staff now have swipe cards to access our main doors.  We felt this 
was needed due to the growth of our school. 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR MANAGEMENT 
In order to continue to manage our children’s behaviour positively we have removed the weekly 

Golden Time in favour of a half termly reward system.  Children will choose from a list of rewards 
such as a disco, a movie afternoon or a sports tournament which will take place in the afternoon on 
the last Friday of each half term.  This system will reward the children who are consistently well 
behaved and hard working.  Children who choose not to follow the ‘Golden Rules’ will not attend.   

Class Assembly 9.15-9.35 am 

Thursday 21 Sept Miss Riley 6A 

Thursday 29 Sept Miss Stone 4A 

Thursday 5 Oct Miss Alderson 1B 

GATE AND DOOR OPENING TIMES 
 

Gate Opening Times 
Morning - Open at 8.40 am, close at 9.10 am 

Afternoon - Open at 3.20 pm, close at 3.40 pm. 
 

Door Opening Times 
Upper Foundation and KS1 doors open at 8.50 am 

KS2 doors open at 8.55 am 

NEW SCHOOL UNIFORM 
We have noticed that some 

children have come to school 
this week in the incorrect 

uniform.  Could we remind you 
that shirts need to be white, 

cardigans and jumpers should be 
navy. Please see reverse of this 

newsletter. 

YEAR 6 TRANSFER TO HIGH SCHOOL FORMS 

All Year 6 children will shortly receive their Transfer to High School forms please 
complete and return to Admissions by 31st October. 


